
 
The Association was shocked to hear about the passing of Dr Tembile Songabe, 
Director: Veterinary Public Health and National Executive Officer—Meat Safety 
Act. The Red Meat Abattoir Association and all our members would like convey 
our sincere condolences to his family, loved ones and the department.  
 
A memorial service will be held on the 12th May 2016 


